RIVERSDALE SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP (PPG)

Meeting at Riversdale Surgery

At 6:25 pm on Thursday 6th August 2015
MINUTES
Present:


Chair:

Steve Lockwood  
Minutes:
Gerry Knight

Members: John Richer, John Morrissey, Brian Sword, Eric Allen,  Christine Jordan, Wendy Maycock, Katherine Birkin, Linda Cross (Practice Manager).
Apologies: Dorothy Atkinson, Mary Dwyer, Ann Turville Jeanette Lye,
Steve welcomed new members Wendy Maycock & Katherine Birkin.

Acceptance of Minutes of Last Meeting:

The 04/06/15 minutes were accepted. Linda to publish on website.                         ACTION: Linda
Actions carried over from last meeting:
· Letterbox on street side of building is active, this should be made clearer.  ACTION: Linda
New Items & AOB:

· A new Nurse Practitioner, Alison Whitton, will join the practice soon as team leader for nursing staff.
· The new touch screens in Reception have had software problems but are now thought to be working.
· Patient Record access has had software problems but will be tested again.
 ACTION: Linda
· Some patients have missed appointments because they didn’t use the screen properly(?). Could the doctor call them anyway? Thought to be impractical. Could the screen make it clearer that you have successfully registered? Linda to investigate. 

 ACTION: Linda
· Following our PPG week patient comments have been passed to the surgery by HealthWatch. Some of these were regarding services not controlled by the surgery and were not passed on to the GPs. John M requested that they all were passed on so the GPs could see the patients view of the service. 







 ACTION: Linda
· Derbyshire Healthcare & Health Watch would both like to give presentations to patients. Free venues are limited but joint meeting at Whitemoor could be possible. Linda to ask Practice Manager at Whitemoor.






 ACTION: Linda
· An occurrence where a follow up appointment request, subsequent to minor surgery, caused a problem at reception. 
                        


    
             ACTION: Linda
· Consultation meetings for Babbington Hospital Services will start in October. It is vital that members  & patients attend so that required services & facilities required are recorded. The proposal is a new facility in Derwent Street because of the difficulty & cost of developing/modernising the Babbington site.                                                ACTION: All
· The “Belper Five” practices have funding to expand community services including pharmacy services (reviewing medication, repeat prescriptions), an Advanced Nurse Practitioner and a Health Care Assistant. 
· Request for a raised chair (leg extenders) in each downstairs waiting room. ACTION: Linda
· A meeting was held between Pauline Latham MP and local GPs concentrating on removing bureaucracy. There will be a follow up meeting (tba).
· The link between our GPs and Social Services works well despite their manpower shortages.
              Next Meeting:

Thursday 29th October 2015 at 1825 hrs.
Contact: riversdaleppg@gmail.com

